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Dear Interested Party: 
 
We are sending you this information because you may have an interest in air quality 
related activities associated with Cecil Composites, LLC.  Cecil Composites has 
submitted an air permit application, No. APP-2023-0168, for modifications to the exhaust 
stack parameters for the existing fiberglass composite pole manufacturing process 
located at 151 Lafayette Street in Mt. Clemens, Michigan.  The company is not requesting 
any increase in emissions or the installation of any additional process equipment.   
 
The law requires the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy 
(EGLE) to open some actions for the public to comment on, such as what Cecil 
Composites, LLC is requesting.  Public comments are a very important part of making 
sure the application has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
Information about the air permit application, such as the summary of the proposed 
project, the proposed permit conditions, and the fact sheet containing the regulatory 
analysis of the proposed permit conditions are available to review.  This information, as 
well as what we can consider in our decision, may be found at 
Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice and select “Applications Open for Comment”, or you 
may contact me for printed copies. 
 
If you decide to comment on this proposed air permit, you may submit comments a 
variety of ways by October 21, 2023:  
 

 
E-mail your comment to EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov   

 Mail your comment to Michigan Department of the Environment, Great Lakes, 
and Energy (EGLE), Air Quality Division, Permit Section, P.O. Box 30260, 
Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760. 
 

Leave us a voicemail comment by calling 517-284-0900. 
 

At the public hearing, if held. 
 
Please note, for this public comment period, a public hearing must be requested. 
 
You may request a public hearing be held, in writing, to the email or address above by 
October 2, 2023.  If requested, the virtual informational session and public hearing will be 
held on October 10, 2023.   
 

https://www.michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice
https://www.egle.state.mi.us/aps/downloads/permits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIs_Open_for_Comment.pdf
mailto:EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@michigan.gov
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The meeting will begin at 6pm, with a brief presentation about the proposed project and 
air permit and will include an opportunity for the public to ask questions of EGLE staff.  
The public hearing will be immediately following to take official comments on the record.  
You may contact me at 517-582-5117 on October 3, 2023, to determine if a hearing was 
requested and will be held. 
 
The AQD will review and consider all comments received during the comment period 
before making the final decision, and a written response and a copy of the decisions 
made about the proposed permit will be provided to you. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeff Khaled, P.E., Environmental Engineer 
Permit Section  
Air Quality Division 
517-582-5117 
KhaledJ@Michigan.gov 

 
 
cc: Senator Kevin Hertel, 12th Senate District 
 Representative Denise Mentzer, 61st Congressional District 
 Mayor Laura Kropp, City of Mount Clemens 
 Cathleen Martin, City Clerk, City of Mount Clemens 
 Anthony G. Forlini, Macomb County, County Clerk 
 Genevieve Damico, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Jeff Kirby, Cecil Composites, LLC 
 Lillian L. Woolley, P.E., Fishbeck 
 Travis Boeskool, Deputy Director, EGLE 
 Hugh C. McDiarmid Jr., Communications Manager, EGLE 
 Regina Strong, Environmental Justice Public Advocate, EGLE 
 Jill Greenberg, Public Information Officer, EGLE 
 Joyce Zhu, EGLE 
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